

**PARTNEY AND DALBY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE
PARISH COUNCIL**

Held on the 23rd July 2018

Present: Mr. J Hudson (Chairman), Mrs. B Dawson, Mrs. J Oliver, Mr. N Blanchard, Mr. J. Boulton, Mrs. E. Middleton, Mr. L. Sharp, Mr D Morris. 3 residents of Partney

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Mr. P. Middleton

Reasons for absence were accepted.

2. TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND TO CONSIDER ANY REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS.

None declared.

3. TO APPROVE AS A CORRECT RECORD THE NOTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD ON THE 14TH MAY 2018

The minutes were approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman (pages 203 - 205).

4. TO ADDRESS ANY ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

- **Speeding at Dalby.** Still had no reply from Highways. An answer to be obtained for the next meeting. Mr. J. Hudson agreed to follow this up.
- **Speed Sign sharing.** It was considered that we do not have an issue with speeding in Partney. The sharing of a speeding sign is not therefore beneficial for Partney and Dalby as there would be a cost implication for the Parish Council. The other Parish Councils have not approached the Council with this proposal.
- **Plusnet Broadband.** The phone line needs to be tested and will be done at the end of the meeting.
- Following on from the last meeting Mr. J. Boulton has agreed to stand as Vice Chairman.
- **Glebe Field Planning application (N/136/00581/17).** This planning application has been refused. The application was referred to the Planning Inspectorate not Secretary of State.

5. TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS TO DATE

- Savings account has £2,024.68 and current account has £1,955.53

5. TO APPROVE PAYMENTS

- There are no payments to be made.

6. CORRESPONDENCE

- Lincolnshire Association of Local Councils has their AGM on 17th October 2018 from 5pm till 9pm and the booking form is out for people to attend.
- Letter received from ELDC regarding the Viking Link planning application. All the information and representations made for the refusal of planning has been passed onto the Planning Inspectorate.

7. UPDATE ON THE ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE COMMEMORATION OF THE CENTENARY OF THE ENDING OF THE FIRST WORL WAR

- Subcommittee councillors consist of the following , Mr. N. Blanchard, Mr. P. Middleton, Mrs. B. Dawson, Mr. D. Morris, and Mrs. J. Oliver.

- Mr. M. Lovelock agreed to put together a display to provide historical information on the Partney and Dalby residents who served in the Great War.
- A resident of Partney has agreed to play the bagpipes.
- A suggestion has been made of inviting a choir.
- The date is Saturday 10th November and timings to be arranged.
- Food will be an afternoon tea style.
- This event will be funded by the Parish Council.
- The sub- committee is to come to the September meeting with costings.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- The application form for funding of a village bench in Partney has been completed for £580 by the Parish Clerk. It was agreed to have the engraving completed once the bench is in place. It was suggested that it would be good to link the engraving to the centenary commemoration of the ending of the First World War.
- Planning meeting was held on the site for the application by J. Oliver and Sons (N/041/00935/18) for 8 dwellings. The Parish Council observations have submitted the following comments.
-
- *'The planning application was considered to be attractive and well designed and would not detract from the village but it was noted that there were two areas of concern (1) the application site is within the parish of Dalby within an AONB and (2) it is essential that surface water run-off is not made worse if the development took place.*
- As a result of the above site on Dalby Road. Mr. J Boulton suggested that it would be beneficial to clear out the beck to prevent flooding to properties. It was agreed by councillors to write to those residents whose properties are affected to check that they do not have concerns about the flow of the beck. Mr. J Hudson agreed to action this.
- A resident at the meeting also raised concerns about the sewerage flooding into gardens. Mr. J Hudson agreed to contact Anglian Water about the access points (manhole covers) that are difficult to locate.

Date of the Next Meeting

The next meeting is on 17th September 2018 at 8pm.

The meeting closed at 9pm